College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

October 28, 2015 – Minard 204J
Present: David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Monique Anderson, Kent Sandstrom, Gwen Stickney, Michael Strand, Christina Weber, Gary Totten, John Cox
Announcements
· The musical Bloody, Bloody Andrew Jackson is appearing in the Askanase Auditorium October 22-24 and 28-31, 2015.
· Visiting scholar, Ron Berger, is on campus October 27 and 28, 2015.  During his visit, Berger will meet with NDSU faculty, students and administrators, and give guest presentations in three or more classes. He is also scheduled to give a public lecture titled “Surviving the Holocaust: One Family's Story” Wednesday, Oct. 28, at 7 p.m. in Beckwith Recital Hall.
· The campus-wide accreditation visit went well.  There will be a follow-up report that will list any concerns the HLC found with NDSU.  

· FORWARD search committee trainings are available and Dean Sandstrom asked the chairs to encourage faculty who have not recently received the training to attend one of these trainings.   
· Current Search Committee updates:
-English Department - Gary Totten reported that an offer has been extended regarding their open assistant professor line, but the department is still waiting for the selected candidate to accept.

-Sociology and Anthropology Department - Christina Weber reported that they have received 121 applications for the open cultural anthropology position, and they have started to review the applications.
-Modern Languages - Gwen Stickney reported they have over 100 applications for the open position in Spanish, and they are starting to review them.

-Center for Social Research – Betsy Birmingham reported the CSR has 15 applications for the Director position that is vacant.  



-Communication Development Coordinator search has been reopened.

-Dean of Business – Dean Sandstrom reported there are 23 applications for the position at this point, but they expect 10-15 more candidates to apply by Nov. 1.

· The Annual CCAS meeting are 11/4-7, 2015 in Washington DC.  Dean Sandstrom and Betsy Birmingham will be attending the conference.
· The Distinguished alumnus visit will be Tuesday, 11/17/15.  The 2015 recipient of the award, Amy Jacobsen, will be on campus to talk to students.
· Odney/Peltier/Waldron Award nominations are due 12/7/15.  Dean Sandstrom commented that AHSS has done a good job of nominating people for awards, and he encouraged the chairs to nominate faculty again this year.  He also mentioned that the dean’s office would be glad to assist in the nominations process. 
· Nominations for the Faculty lectureship and CoC service awards are due 12/4/15.
· Development Foundation update – the new CEO/President is John Glover, who had been at Iowa State.  
· Scope approvals and matching Grants.  Architecture has received substantial gifts that will be matched.
· The college brochure needs to be updated.  The dean and chairs discussed options for how to proceed, and some chairs noted that the best option may be to develop one-page departmental information sheets in lieu of the college brochure.  
The Chair as Strategic Communicator and Planner, Betsy Birmingham, presented a handout.  “Strategic Communication for Chairs:  Communicating Strategic Priorities”.  As a group exercise, the Council formed 3 groups which conversed and identified changes within departments.  The key for the exercise was to discuss strategies for setting and communicating departmental priorities.
Recruitment goals and strategies were addressed.  Chairs were asked what they would like to do to recruit more majors.  Suggestions included placing top faculty in introductory courses, recruiting internally from other NDSU colleges, and offering Interdisciplinary Certificates.
Other Business

· Program reviews, CJ/PS and WGS are undergoing review this year. 
· Timeline/due date for reviews of third-year faculty.  Dean Sandstrom would like these completed by Spring Break.  Currently there is no standardized timeline for the 3rd year reviews, the Policy and Planning Committee will seek insight from the PTE committee to standardize these reviews.
· Policy 327 “Evaluation of Academic Dean, Directors and Department Chairs and Heads” continues to be in the revision phase.  Michael Strand and Dan Klenow are currently undergoing review. David Bertolini and Ann Burnett will be reviewed in the spring. 
· The Grand Challenges are being submitted, and Dean Sandstrom currently has a total of 6 proposals, including 2 in AHSS.
Meeting adjourned at 4:48 pm.
Submitted by Lori Alvarez 
